



SPORTS ZONE MEETING MINUTES

29TH NOVEMBER 2018

Present:

Nicholas Wright – President of Sport – NW
Maisie Loggie – Secretary – ML
Sian Doherty – Members Rep – SD
Erin Petit – Non-BUCS Rep – EP
Megan Cooke – Co- Participation & Inclusivity – MC
Chiedza Dzumbunu – Co Participation & Inclusivity – CD
Daniel Bill – Councillor of Scrutiny

Attending:

1. Apologies

ML apologises for lack of report
Vicky Dean would have liked to attend

2. Minutes of previous meeting

- Minutes taken as read

3. Matters arising

4. For Discussion and Decision

5. Updates from each position

NW – Getting in touch with marketing to sort out the results screen and to upload the photos from AU ball. AU ball was a huge success, positive feedback all round.

Kit tender gone out to Kukri, Samouri, Mizouno, X blades, Surridge, O'Neils for the proposed 3-year deal – hopefully hear back before Christmas

Storage lockers – getting an update

Trophy Pres – possibility of taking place at the Double Tree Hilton instead of KC, price variation not known as of yet, will have a look at the space with Andy King.


ML – nothing huge to note, AU ball photographer is a good reliable contact for any of the events held.

SD – Instagram has been set up as a business profile allowing stats to be seen of the visits and followers. Thinking of setting up a promotion deal to gain more following.

EP – Suggested a few game/event of the week and month ideas that are non-bucs

CD/MC – AU ball was a good success. Storage facilities being raised again by various club captains.

DB – attended governance zone meeting, defended the use of a secondary Instagram account for the exec. Supporting membership was discussed and would like it be a compulsory aspect of each clubs membership – must be looked into regarding price etc. Danny Ingram (councillor of scrutiny governance zone) requested further information regarding budgets and the restrictions that are being set for those who did not comply with the budget deadline. Restrictions are still unclear of what can be done; NW has not set any as of yet as the working groups are not being attended well. Looking into



getting some form of union council. SD raises the email circulated by VD to ensure all BUCS players are insured.

American Football are going on an away day and are advertising it as a trip – must be made aware that only AU members are eligible to travel due to the insurance difficulties.

Insurance is a big issue that many presidents/members do not understand NW – they are not able to claim insurance if they are injured and someone else is at fault without insurance.

NW – re look at the objectives and figure out what each position wants to achieve.

6. Any Other Business

ML – Varsity rule system is flawed NW – Cannot be changed due to contract signed by Lincoln.

NW – canoe are over £4000 in debt with only 9 remaining members, what are opinions on the future of the club? Options are pool sessions are stopped; only open water sessions are available which restricts the skill level. Sessions at Beverley baths are very expensive – 14 sessions comes to over £1000.

Dissolution of the club occurs after over a month if 15 members are not met, however this leaves the debt with the union.

Can small amounts of debt be written off (raised at FARK)

DB suggests getting nearby clubs involved to help with costs – suggests York as they have a larger canoe club.

DB – the google docs survey will be made in the coming weeks

SD – nominates Cricket for team of the month as they have raised over £2000 for the Movember Campaign

DB – create a set guideline/template for game/event of the week to show the set criteria for club presidents – stronger guideline will encourage more people to nominate their clubs.

SD – netball squad have contacted Jujitsu for a self-defence class

7. Reserved Business (unpublished minutes)

8. Next Formal Meeting

13th December 3pm